Site Base Council Meeting

3-31-2008
The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m.
Members Present:  Renee Cox , J.D. Duncan, Connie Goff, and Joan Hill
Members Absent:   Jonnie Thompson  and Pancy Jones
Visitors Present:  Debbie Anderson, Wanda Miller, Jamie Butler, and Jackie Gibbons
Mrs. Goff gave the visitors an opportunity to address the council.

I.  Financial Report

Because of the change in the date of the meeting, there was not a financial report. 

II. Minutes

March 14, 2008 SBDM Council regular monthly meeting minutes were reviewed. A question was asked about receiving a copy of the concerns shared by Jackie Gibbons at the February 8, 2008 SBDM meeting.  At this time we have not received a copy.
Motion was made by J.D. Duncan to approve the minutes as written.

Seconded by Joan Hill
III. Old Business:

· J.D. Duncan presented the proposal to amend or change New Highland Elementary School’s Site Based Decision Making Council Policies and By-Laws.  This proposal was presented at last month’s regular site base meeting.  The staff was given an opportunity to review the proposal.  Mr. Duncan shared he had received only one point of concern, “When will the changes take place?”  
Mr. Duncan shared he had previously spoken with Missy Sego, Media Specialist, about the added responsibilities in preparing for the recording of the SBDM Council Meetings.

Motion was made by Mrs. Goff to make the proposed changes to New Highland Elementary School’s Site Based Decision Making Council Policies and By-Laws.
Mr. Duncan seconded the motion.

These changes will go into effect immediately.

Following is a copy of the changes made to New Highland Elementary School’s Site Based Decision Making Council Policies and By-Laws.

Article VI. Schedule of Meetings
Paragraph A. regular Meetings

Sub paragraph 1: reads: Meetings will begin at 2:30 p.m. Each year when the new council is installed, they make the decision to alter the meeting date and time.
Change to read: Meeting date and time will be decided concurrently during the first regular scheduled meeting with the installation of the new council members.

Sub paragraph 2: reads: The regular monthly meetings will be held at the New Highland School Library.

Change to read: The regular monthly meetings will be held in the primary location of New Highland Elementary School’s Library, provided the primary location is reasonably available. In the event the school library is not available, the regular monthly meetings will be held in one of the two alternate sites to include: 

1. New Highland Elementary School’s resource room

2. New Highland Elementary School’s computer lab

Article VI: Conduct of Meetings: 

Paragraph E: Agenda

Sub Paragraph 1: reads: The agenda shall be found on the SBDM bulletin board in the
lobby.

Change to read: The agenda shall be found on the counter in the outer office of New Highland Elementary School’s office.

Sub Paragraph 4: reads: The preliminary agenda will be posted on the SBDM bulletin board in the school lobby.

Change to read: The preliminary agenda will be posted on the counter in the outer office of New Highland School’s office.

Article VIII.  Minutes and Other Council Records

Paragraph A.  Minutes Kept and Approved

Sub Paragraph 1:  reads:  Minutes shall be kept for each meeting of the school council by school office personnel.

Change to read:  Minutes will be recorded by the SBDM council secretary and later word processed for dissemination.  Minutes will also be voice recorded for every meeting.  Selected meetings will be videotaped and voice recorded at the discretion of the chairperson and/or committee members. New Highland Elementary school’s library media specialist will provide voice recording for every meeting and videotape equipment as required by the SBDM council.  The secretary will provide minutes to the web page manager to be posted within 48 hours of the school’s website.  

· Council discussed the Compass Program.  Mrs. Goff shared that the cost of the program for the entire school was approximately $3,810.00.  It was noted that fourth and fifth grade use Study Island.  Council members decided to refer this item of business to the Budget Committee.  They would like for the committee to survey the staff and look at the budget to see if it would be feasible to purchase Compass for the entire school and Study Island for fourth and fifth grade students. 
IV. New Business

· Title I Funds - Debbie Anderson reported the Title I Fund has a balance of $2,796.14.  Staff has made requests for items they would like to purchase with the funds.  All requests will be filled with the exception of the requests made by Ms. Pitvoric and Ms. Pickwick.  Their request will be purchased with instructional funds.  

Motion was made by Mrs. Goff and seconded by Mr. Duncan.
· Staffing – The staffing committee was asked to review the numbers in first grade.  They submitted the following recommendations:

Option #1:  Four-five students in Mrs. Butler’s class would stay on her roll, but go to Mrs. Gray’s class for Language Arts and /or Math.  Mr. Goodman would send one student to Mrs. Gray’s class, who would stay on his roll and spend Language Arts and Math in her class.  Mrs. Gray has 15 students at this time, this would give her 20-21 students in her class at any given time.  Mrs. Butler and Mr. Goodman would only send the higher students that need to be challenged.  None of the student’s would have IEP’s.  The students that go for Language Arts may be different from the ones who go for Math.  It was felt that most parents would be OK with this, and it would be a positive transition.  Again, those students would remain on Mrs. Butler and Mr. Goodman’s roll and go to lunch and other activities with their class. Mrs. Butler felt this was a viable option.  Mrs. Butler and Mr. Goodman would make a call to the parents informing them of these changes.  All members felt this was the best option with the least amount of disruption for the students.
The second option considered was for Mrs. Gray to take the influx of students from first grade.  Mrs. Butler felt at least 4 of her students would be successful in Mrs. Gray’s class.  Mr. Goodman would send one student to Mrs. Gray’s class.  A total of 5 students would be added to Mrs. Gray’s class.  These students would count on Mrs. Gray’s roll for the remainder of the year.  There was some concern about how parents would feel about this being the last quarter of the year.  Some of these students have already been moved once from Mrs. Green’s class at the beginning of the year.  If this option is used, the staffing committee recommends the office send a letter and make a phone call home informing the parents of the change.  For these reasons, it was determined this option would be the second choice.

The committee feels all new students in First, Second, or Third grade should go to Mrs. Gray’s roll until she reaches cap.

SBDM Council members review the recommendations and decided to accept Option 1.    The committee did not accept the last statement of the recommendation which states, “The committee feels all new students in First, Second, or Third grade should go to Mrs. Gray’s roll until she reaches cap”.

Motion was made Mrs. Cox and seconded by Mr. Duncan.

Council agreed that Mrs. Butler and Mr. Goodman will decide when the transition will go into practice.

Mrs. Miller shared she might have a student who might be included in the transition to attend Mrs. Gray’s class during Language Arts and Math.

· Field Trips- Mrs. Goff shared that Mrs. Ortiz had a concern about field trips and would like for the school to consider adopting a “School Wide Field Trip Policy”.  After much discussion, it was decided to empower the teachers to set field trip guidelines and enforce them.  The teachers have the liberty to not refund field trip money if a child is absent and not able to attend the field trip.

Motion to adjourn at 3:12 p.m.

